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Sent: Friday, 1 December 2017 9:52 AM

To: Standing Committee, Community Development & Justice <lacdjsc@parliament.wa.gov.au>
Cc: HENNAH Angela; HOWLETT Rebecca; WILKS Graham

Subject: RE: Response to questions on notice arising from CDJSC hearing on 1 November

Hi Franchesca
The following information in relation to your below query has been approved by the Commissioner:

To clarify this statement , ‘For the new gas power plant being developed, Ratch Australia Diesel Kemerton, a FES-ERG
will be prepared.” Should read ‘For the Ratch Australia Diesel Kemerton gas power plant, an initial FES-ERG will be
prepared.’

Background

e The Ratch Australia Diesel Kemerton gas plant is not new or expanded in size.

o After the 2014 amendment of the Dangerous Goods Regulations 2007, FES-ERG’s became a legal requirement
for sites such as Ratch Australia which exceeded 10 times the manifest quantity of Dangerous Goods license.

e The Department of Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety, as the regulator and issuer of Dangerous Goods
Licenses, began to provide DFES with consolidated lists, indicating sites that required FES-ERGS in October
2016.

e Ratch Australia is required to prepare or revise the FESERG in consultation with DFES.
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